
NARFE CHAPTER 1162
MONTHLY MEETING OCTOBER 28, 2014

The October meeting of NARFE Chapter 1162 was called to order at 
1:30 pm at the Overland Park Lutheran Church by President Louise 
Lloyd.

The Invocation was given by Don Faidley followed by the Pledge of
Allegiance led by Frank McGough.

President Lloyd recognized Floyd Tinsley and Richard Lindley.

Copies of the September 23th meeting minutes that were approved 
by the minutes approving committee and the agenda handout 
containing some of the committee reports are available at the 
sign in table.  Be sure to take a copy.
 
Treasurer’s Report – See details for October on the agenda 
handout. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Alzheimer’s:  It’s not too early to start collecting items for 
the Alzheimer’s Silent Auction to be held at our December Holiday
party.   

Legislative: Louis Bornman, 1st Vice President, is working the 
election.  See his report in the newsletter and on the agenda 
handout.  

Membership:  Sheryl Gulley, membership chairman, wants to step 
down from her board position/Membership chair.  President Lloyd 
requests some volunteers to help sending letters and materials to
potential members. NARFE is offering members, who recruit a 
member by December 31, $10.00 for each person they recruit.
  
Service Officer:  Elizabeth Bornman, Service Officer, is working 
the election but sent word that the COLA for 2015 will be 1.7%.  
See her report on the agenda handout along with a brochure on 
Retirement Services online and Federal Benefits Fast Facts.  
 
Newsletter:  There are extra copies of the newsletter on the sign
in table if you did not receive one.  

Programs:

November – Election of Officers and representatives from 
some FEHBP health care providers.  Meeting at the Overland 
Park Lutheran Church.



December – Christmas Party and Installation of Officers on 
December 9th.  Party at the American Legion Hall.

Hospitality:  President Lloyd thanked those that provided 
refreshments for the meeting, including Flo Biel, Lorene 
Christin, Ginny Glauser and Louise Lloyd.  Members who signed up 
to provide refreshments for the November 25 meeting are Eddie 
Acosta, Don Faidley, and Mary Kay Dorrell.

PROGRAM:

The speaker was Dr. Vern Otte, owner of the State Line Animal 
Hospital in Leawood.  Dr. Otte spoke about the Alaskan Iditarod 
race from his perspective as a volunteer race veterinarian during
the Iditarod sled dog race in Alaska.  His presentation was very 
informational.  We had time for questions and answers following 
the program.

NEW BUSINESS:

Nominating Committee – If you are interested in running for 
office in 2015, contact Eddie Acosta.

Legislative Training Conference – The conference will be held 
March 14-17, 2015 in Arlington, VA.  We need to discuss at the 
next meeting if we are going to authorize payment for the $175 
registration fee for someone to attend from our chapter.  The 
hotel cost is $192 per night.  It is assumed that Louis Bornman 
would plan to attend as he is also National Legislative Chair for
the Federation.   

President Lloyd passed out a survey to help in planning for 
meeting and programs for the upcoming year.  Your input and 
suggestions are greatly appreciated.

Announcements:  The next meeting will be November 25, 2014, 1:30 
pm, at the Overland Park Lutheran Church.  Our Christmas Party 
will be held on December 9, 2014, 11:30 am, at the American 
Legion. 

Respectfully Submitted by Secretary

Ginny Glauser


